
RCW 49.94.020  Limitations on application of chapter.  (1) This 
chapter may not be construed to interfere with, impede, or in any way 
diminish any provision in a collective bargaining agreement or the 
right of employees to bargain collectively with their employers 
through representatives of their own choosing concerning wages, 
standards, and conditions of employment.

(2) This chapter may not be interpreted or applied to diminish or 
conflict with any requirements of state or federal law, including 
Title VII of the civil rights act of 1964; the federal fair credit 
reporting act, 15 U.S.C. Sec. 1681; the Washington state fair credit 
reporting act, chapter 19.182 RCW; and state laws regarding 
unsupervised access to children or vulnerable persons, RCW 43.43.830 
through 43.43.845.

(3) This chapter may not be interpreted or applied as imposing an 
obligation on the part of an employer to provide accommodations or job 
modifications in order to facilitate the employment or continued 
employment of an applicant or employee with a criminal record or who 
is facing pending criminal charges.

(4) This chapter may not be construed to discourage or prohibit 
an employer from adopting employment policies that are more protective 
of employees and job applicants than the requirements of this chapter.

(5) This chapter may not be construed to interfere with local 
government laws that provide additional protections to applicants or 
employees with criminal records, nor does it prohibit local 
governments from enacting greater protections for such applicants or 
employees in the future. Local government laws that provide lesser 
protections to job applicants with criminal records than this chapter 
conflict with this chapter and may not be enforced.

(6) This chapter may not be construed to create a private right 
of action to seek damages or remedies of any kind. The exclusive 
remedy available under this chapter is enforcement described in RCW 
49.94.030. This chapter does not create any additional liability for 
employers beyond that enumerated in this chapter.  [2018 c 38 § 3.]
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